
Welcome to the 2022 - 2023 Dance Season at

#BDAseason16
Dear Parents and Students,

Welcome! Our office and teaching staff are very excited to be working with you and your children. As
Bellevue Dance Academy enters its 16th season, we reflect on the many students that have walked
through our doors. Whether you are a new or returning student, we thank you for being a part of the
Bellevue Dance Academy family and look forward to the numerous memories we will create together.

In this BDA Studio Information Guide, you will find policies and procedures, the studio calendar, and the
dress code for your classes.

Most important notices will be sent through e-mail. Please be sure we have an up-to-date e-mail address
on file for you.

We are happy to have you as part of our BDA family! As always, if you have any questions, please don't
hesitate to contact us at info@bellevuedanceacademy.com. 

We look forward to a wonderful season of dancing with you! 💜💚

Many thanks,
Susan Quint, Studio Director

“Dancing with the feet is one thing;
dancing with the heart is another.”

mailto:info@bellevuedanceacademy.com


Studio Arrival and Departure Info
2022 - 2023

Here is some helpful studio arrival and departure information as it relates to dancer drop-off, parking, and
receiving students after class. If you have any questions, please call us at 402-291-3727 or email
info@bellevuedanceacademy.com.  Below is a visual map of our one-way traffic pattern and studio door locations.

Dancer Drop Off: Please arrive 5 - 8 minutes before class. If you are dropping a dancer off who does not require
assistance, please pull up to the Drop-Off Zone right next to the sidewalk. If your child still requires assistance,
please find a parking spot, and guide them to their entrance.

Waiting for Your Dancer: Thank you for using the drive-thru for drop-off and pick-up whenever possible.  Parents
may wait in the lobby, however, thank you for letting our dancers have first priority to space.

Dancer Dismissal: In the last few minutes of class, a faculty/staff member will have dancers begin to collect their
belongings, and bring them to the front. Please do NOT have your child walk across the drive-thru traffic to your
parked vehicle.

Exiting the Parking Lot: When using the Drop Off/Pick Up Zone, simply exit onto the street right beside the
building.  Thank you for always being aware and watching for pedestrians.



POLICIES & PROCEDURES
2022-2023

info@bellevuedanceacademy.com
402-291-3727

Contact Us Anytime
We believe that an open line of communication between the dance teacher and the parents is essential to a successful dance
experience. Our teachers will email the class periodically to update the parents on the progress of the class and any other
pertinent class information. The studio will also email everyone regularly with all studio newsletters, recital information,
and information regarding new programs, special events, and contests/special offers.

Please check your email regularly!
We encourage you to contact our office or your child’s teacher with any questions that arise throughout the year.

Etiquette
Dance training is built on standards that reflect respect and professionalism. These standards include listening to your
instructor, following directions, and adhering to the required Dress Code. We expect our dancers to arrive on time, ready for
dance, and to display courtesy to their parents, instructors, and classmates. Any misconduct unbecoming to students, guests,
or instructors may result in suspension from class. The Studio is not responsible for lost or misplaced articles.
✦Please put names on all belongings.
✦Home practice is needed by each student to progress. We encourage parents to support this as it will help the instructors
move each class and student at a faster rate, as well as promote progress.
✦Please inform your instructor of any injuries, allergies, or special needs that may require extra attention.
✦Talking, chewing gum, eating, drinking, sitting down, wandering in and out of the room, hanging on the barres, climbing
on the mats, or leaning against the wall is as unacceptable during a class as they would be on stage in front of an audience.
✦Remember, a good attitude is very important in any learning environment.

Class Arrival and Attendance
✦Please follow all Studio Arrival and Departure procedures.
✦It is essential that students arrive to class on time. Teachers are only responsible for students during class time. Office
personnel will monitor your dancer, but they are not allowed to watch your child for extended periods.
✦Please arrive completely prepared for class to start. This allows for a safe and proper warm-up to avoid injuries. BDA
reserves the right to have students sit out of class if they come late and miss warm-ups or if the student is not in appropriate
attire.
✦Regular attendance is critical for student progression and group choreography. Please try to make all scheduled classes to
allow instructors and students to do the best job possible. Always contact the studio if you are going to be absent.
✦Students are not to be left at BDA for longer than 15 minutes before or after class, as there is no provision for watching
unattended students. Please notify the office if an issue arises.
✦NO credits or refunds for missed classes. Make-up classes are allowed and must be made up within 8 weeks and prior to
the end of the season. Make-ups should be arranged with the teacher of the class that was missed. Please notify the teacher
prior to the student’s absence whenever possible. Always contact the studio if you are going to be absent.

Teachers' Absence / Substitution
BDA reserves the right to provide a substitute instructor if the regularly scheduled instructor is ill or otherwise unable to
teach classes. If an instructor is unavailable and BDA cannot arrange for a substitute, parents and students will be notified as
soon as possible and a make-up class will be scheduled by BDA at a different time.

Photos
Individual, group and class photos taken by us or an outside company that we hire may be used in any or all forms of media
for advertising. The names of the children will not be used if photos are placed on social media, unless permission is given.

Refund Policy
Tuition, costumes, competition, and travel fees are non-refundable. No credits or refunds for missed classes. If a credit is
given, it will remain on your account for up to two years to be used on future tuition.



Parent Visitation
✦ There will be a parent visitation week scheduled each semester, which will be announced in an email and posted on the
BDA Calendar. Parents are not allowed to sit in on classes, except during visitation week.
✦There are windows and a tv monitor to watch the students during class time.
✦Parents are asked to refrain from distracting students in class. Please allow the teacher to be the disciplinarian in the
classroom. We ask that you do not enter the classroom to discipline your child. If you would like the teacher to take a
different disciplinary approach, please make an appointment with the instructor to discuss what you would like to see done.
✦Teachers reserve the right to close the curtains at any time.
✦Parents are encouraged to make an appointment with the instructor, other than class time, to discuss their child’s
progress. Please feel free to call the studio to schedule an appointment. Scheduling an appointment is very helpful, as
teachers often have one class scheduled immediately following another.

Billing, Tuition, and Fees
Bellevue Dance Academy does not mail out billing statements. Parents are responsible for the information that is emailed
and posted at the studio. Please make sure our email is not going to your SPAM/JUNK folders. The email will come from
info@bellevuedanceacademy.com. Often it will appear on your email as INFO.

When the studio is forced to close due to any unforeseen circumstances (including but not limited to weather cancellation,
tornado, epidemic, states of emergency, etc.), we will offer make-up or virtual classes and tuition and fees paid to the date of
closure are not refundable. Please understand that we cannot be responsible for acts of Mother Nature or other unforeseen
circumstances. Changes in class structure do not lessen your monthly tuition.

Class Tuition is billed on a ten-month payment scale (September – June).
The calendar is designed to make sure that each class has a minimum of 35 classes plus dress rehearsal and performance.
Essentially, we have taken the yearly total for these 35 classes and, for your convenience, we have broken it down into 10
payments. Thus tuition is the same each month, September through June, regardless of how many lessons there are in any
given month.

Tuition is due on the first of each month:
You must provide a Visa or Mastercard. Your monthly tuition will then be automatically withdrawn each month on the first.
If payment is returned for NSF or for any other reason, including expiration date or a canceled card, your account will be
assessed a $30 re-processing fee.

Registration Fee:
A non-refundable registration fee is required at the time of enrollment along with a standard registration form. The annual
fee is $30 for each dancer.

Costume Fee:
Costume fees will be approximately $60 - $95 per recital performance. We will do everything we can to keep this fee as
reasonable as possible. A COSTUME DEPOSIT of $40 per costume will be automatically withdrawn on October 15th. You
will then receive a statement with the costume balance due by December 5th. If not paid prior to December 5th, the
costume balance will be automatically withdrawn.

Recital Fee:
Recital fees are based on the number of registered dancers per family. This fee is due by February 15th.
✦This fee assists with covering the expenses of the recital, such as auditorium space, technical support, lighting rental, set
pieces, props, custodial labor, security, and any other expenses associated with the recital. Recital fees are $78 for one
dancer in a family, $140 for two dancers in one family, $189 for three dancers in one family, $224 for four dancers in one
family, and $245 for five dancers in one family.
✦If you would like, you may start paying your recital fee as soon as you register. If not paid prior, recital fees will be
automatically withdrawn on February 15th.
✦In the event that the studio is unable to host a recital at a theater/auditorium due to unforeseen circumstances such as a
pandemic or natural disaster, the studio will make every effort to offer, but not limited to, 1) alternative recital date with the
same calendar year if possible, 2) offer a virtual recital, 3) offer a modified recital.  Directors will determine the best format
based on the circumstances as well as the safety of staff, students, families, and the community.  Recital fees are
non-refundable as long as the studio offers an end-of-season performance opportunity.



Late/Reprocessing Fees:
If ANY payment (tuition, costume, recital fee, competition, etc) is LATE more than 5 days or RETURNED for NSF or any other
reason, including expired or canceled card, your account will be assessed a $30 re-processing fee.
Any student with an overdue balance of more than 60 days will not be allowed into class until payment in full is received or
payment arrangements have been made. Costume orders can only be picked up once the account is paid in full.

Enrollment
BDA reserves the right to cancel or combine a class with another appropriate class based on enrollment or other pertinent
issues.  Tuition will continue to be charged at the full amount if the studio is required to move to virtual classes only or a
hybrid of virtual and in-person sessions.  Exceptions will be determined on a case-by-case basis.

Transferring or Adding a class:
To transfer or add a class, please ask the front desk to complete an Additional Class Request Form for any classes you’d like
to add. Then complete a Class Withdrawal Form for any classes you’d like to be removed from.

Dropping a class:
Students are registered and her/his place is held in class for the entire school year, from the date the registration form is
signed through the June recital. Unless the student is removed from class by having a parent or guardian sign and date
the “Class Withdrawal Form”, the parent or guardian will be responsible for tuition payments through the June
recital. The only way to withdraw from a class is to complete the “Class Withdrawal Form”. This will stop the billing process.
If the customer does not give this notice, monthly tuition will still be processed through auto-pay for the next month’s
classes and they will be financially responsible for the amount. IF YOU ATTEND ANY PORTION OF THE MONTH, YOU ARE
RESPONSIBLE FOR THE FULL MONTHLY TUITION. Calling, speaking to someone, telling a teacher, or e-mail are not
accepted as forms of withdrawal.
It is advised to complete the form 4 weeks (one month) in advance so that we can cancel your automatic payment with the
bank. Classes already paid for above and beyond the 4-week withdrawal notice will remain as a credit on your account for
up to two years to be used on future tuition. Classes or payments from the 4-week withdrawal notice are not transferable to
another student or sibling.

Accident or Injury
It is understood that all activities of the dance class involve some degree of risk with inherent dangers for strain, illness or
injury. Our staff is professionally trained and will train students in the safest manner possible. It is required that all students
be covered by their own family’s insurance policy, and if an illness or injury occurs, it is understood that the student’s own
policy is your only source of reimbursement. We are not responsible for illness or injuries sustained in class, on-premises,
or at any related event.

Pandemic Precautions and Guidelines
Thank you for your continued trust in us. As with the transmission of any communicable disease like a cold or the flu, you
may be exposed to COVID-19, also known as the Coronavirus, at any time or in any place.
✦Be assured that we are following state and federal regulations and recommend universal personal protection and
disinfection protocols to limit the transmission of all diseases in our studio and continue to do so.
✦ All parents MUST complete an Assumption of Risk and Waiver of Liability.
✦We encourage you to follow any other protocol you feel will keep your dancer safe.
✦A complete list of dancer expected protocols is listed below.

Dancer Protocols
✦ If your child has an infectious illness, please keep them home and email the studio to schedule a makeup class option.
✦ Dancers are allowed to bring a LABELED water bottle. We have water fountains available for re-filling.
✦ Dancers must wash hands well or use hand sanitizer as needed. But especially after sneezing, coughing, or blowing their
nose.
✦We encourage you to follow any other protocol you feel will keep your dancer safe.

Inclement Weather and Cancellations:
Although we do try to follow the Bellevue Public Schools, for the most part, BDA will not necessarily close every time BPS
closes. Many times roads are clear and safe by 2:30 pm. If in doubt: check your email, call the studio, or check our social
media on Facebook and Instagram.

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScEFA-2BPerTWmxV-M11y7m5SNhlt2Ibjwmk4G8wxigFyx3TQ/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfg0toudmSR5MZuf_rnSXhJt7dLWENnJE1L-XyhmSF-Q3Abhw/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfg0toudmSR5MZuf_rnSXhJt7dLWENnJE1L-XyhmSF-Q3Abhw/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfKVPfXbYi3IYdNyuei1XSxPttCpAnKguxSAHUPbc0Fd8c1aQ/viewform?usp=sf_link


Dress Code
2022-2023

Students follow a dress code that reflects professionalism and discipline. This allows instructors to see body lines
and make appropriate corrections. In order to protect the dance floor, dance shoes should be kept clean and are
not to be worn outside the studio.

Hair must be pulled back in a sleek pony, braid, or bun and kept away from the face. No jewelry of any kind should
be worn to class. Proper hair and no jewelry are a matter of safety, not fashion.

BDA reserves the right to have students sit out of class if not in appropriate attire. It is very important that all dance
shoes, bags, etc., are labeled with the student’s name. We highly suggest the cost-effective, durable, practical, and
colorful SHOE labels for your dance shoes, dance bag, jackets and coats, water bottles, dancewear, and your kids’
stuff – which you can find at www.oliverslabels.com/bellevuedanceacademy.

BDA is not responsible for any lost or stolen items.

Not sure what to get or want to shop from home?
As parents ourselves, we know the value of quality and affordable dancewear!  To help you with this, we have
partnered with Discount Dance to provide you with everything you need and have it mailed directly to your home!

Shop the Dress Code for BDA online
https://www.discountdance.com/search/teacherid:101558?tp=10155
To get a BDA exclusive discount, at check out, use the “Teacher ID” - 101558. You will receive 8% off of your order!

We also have CAPEZIO SIZERS to help you buy NEW SHOES!!!
Please feel free to stop by the front desk with any questions you might have about proper dance attire!

Want to shop local?
We love to recommend Bobby’s Dancewear!  They can help you find just what you need.
Bobby’s Dancewear, 13471 West Center Road, Omaha, NE 68144, 402-334-1225
We have coupons at our front desk.  If you forget to pick one up, just tell them you are with Bellevue Dance
Academy and they will honor the discount.

CLASS SPECIFICS
Move and Groove:
Uniform: Streetwear that allows for movement-nothing tight or saggy.
Shoes: regular tennis shoes (PLEASE USE TENNIS SHOES DEDICATED FOR DANCE CLASS ONLY – NEVER OUTSIDE) or
standard ballet shoes. If the child does not have shoes dedicated to the dance floor he/she will have to go barefoot.  Socks are
not safe!!!

Dance Adventures:
This adventure starts with a very special REQUIRED dance attire. Its great to start off to
set the standard for wearing a uniform dance attire to class.  It is easy and simple to order
at https://www.DiscountDance.com/search/mylist:372708
Girls will have the light blue Theatricals ruffled front tutu dress with pink tights and Pink
ballet shoes
Boys can wear a BDA or plain solid T-shirt and plain Black shorts, with Black ballet shoes.
Or boys can order from the boy's options at
https://www.DiscountDance.com/search/mylist:372708
(Absolutely No Slippers please)

Ballet Classes:
Uniform: Black leotard and pink tights.  No shorts or skirts.
Shoes: Pink or skin tone ballet shoes

http://www.oliverslabels.com/bellevuedanceacademy
https://www.discountdance.com/search/teacherid:101558?tp=101558
https://www.discountdance.com/search/teacherid:101558?tp=10155
https://www.discountdance.com/search/mylist:372708
https://www.discountdance.com/search/mylist:372708


Pointe shoes will be needed for the Pointe class.  Your instructor will advise you on how to buy pointe shoes.  They are very
specific, please do not try to go and buy them without instruction first.

Tap and Jazz Classes:
Uniform:  any color Leo with pink or tan/caramel tights.
Shoes: black tap shoes and caramel/tan or skin tone jazz shoes.
Shorts and skirts are optional for tap and jazz. Remember, ballet is leotard and tights only.

Acro:
Uniform: Any color, leotard, or unitard.  Must have bare feet.  Absolutely NO loose t-shirts or tight jeans/pants.

Broadway:
Uniform: streetwear that allows movement-Nothing tight or saggy.
Shoes: regular tennis shoes or jazz shoes (THESE SHOES MUST ONLY BE WORN IN CLASS – NEVER OUTSIDE)

Clogging:
Uniform:  any color Leo with pink or tan/caramel tights. Shorts and skirts are optional.
Shoes: Registered students will receive specific instructions on the purchase of clogging shoes.

Contemporary:
Uniform: Any color leotard, pink or tan tights, dance shorts, or comfortable dance clothing to move in.
(nothing tight or saggy)   Shoes: Lyrical half-sole shoes or bare feet.

Pom:
Uniform: streetwear that allows movement-No Jeans. Nothing tight or saggy. Shoes: Caramel/tan or skin tone Jazz Shoes

Hip Hop:
Uniform: streetwear that allows movement-No Jeans. Nothing tight or saggy.
Shoes: Black Converse (THESE SHOES MUST ONLY BE WORN IN CLASS – NEVER OUTSIDE)

Irish:
Uniform: Black leotard, tights and dance skirt.  Shoes:  Please start out with Black Ballet or Jazz
shoes.
The instructor will advise you on the purchase of any other shoes, including ghillies or hard shoes.

Boys/Men:
Uniform: Solid black leggings, tights or shorts with any solid color t-shirt or BDA t-shirt.
The teacher will need to see body lines to make appropriate corrections.
Shoes: Black ballet shoes, Black jazz shoes, Black Tap Shoes

Don’t Forget our BDA Foot Locker
If you need a new pair of shoes but aren’t ready to purchase new ones, you can check our BDA foot locker.
Here’s how it works. It’s really simple…
When you need a pair, leave a spare! Just leave your old shoes and take a bigger size in exchange.  We thank you for
paying it forward with your used shoes as well.  This handy dandy foot locker is also super helpful for when
someone might forget their shoes at home or in Dad’s car. Because that never happens to any of us, right?
Obviously, not all sizes will be available as we are limited to what sizes are brought in.

ARE YOU READY FOR DANCE CLASS?

★ Is your hair pulled back out of your face?
★ Did you take a drink?
★ Go to the bathroom?
★ Take off distracting clothing and jewelry?
★ Put your things away neatly?
★ No food, gum or candy?
★ Have on your leotard?
★ Have on your tights?



★ Are your shoes appropriate and tied?

Studio Calendar 2022 – 2023
Tuesday, September 6, 2022 Classes Start  😄

Week of September 12, 2022
Forms Due – Sunday, September 18th, 2022

Holiday Spectacular Sign-ups

Starts - September 26, 2022
Ends – October 8, 2022

Optional Fundraiser for recital costume fees

October 15, 2022 Costume Deposit DUE
($40 per costume will be automatically withdrawn)

Monday, October 31, 2022 Studio Closed for Trick or Treaters

Wednesday, November 23, 2022
through Saturday, November 26, 2022

Studio Closed for Thanksgiving Break

December 5th, 2022 Costume Balance Due (balance will be automatically withdrawn)

December 9 and 10, 2022 Holiday Spectacular Rehearsal & Performance

Monday, December 5th, 2022
through Saturday, December 10th, 2022

Parent Visitation Week

Sunday, December 18th, 2022
through Sunday, January 8th, 2023

Studio Closed for Holiday Break

Monday, January 9th, 2023 2023 CLASSES START!!!

February 15th, 2023 Recital Fees Due (will be automatically withdrawn)

February 25 or 26, 2023 Teams Showcase Performance

February 27th, 2023 Recital Music will start being emailed out

April 2023 Progress Reports emailed

Monday, May 22, 2023
through Saturday, June 10, 2023

Early Registration 2023-22
(Year in Full Only with No Registration Fees)

Monday, May 22, 2023
through Saturday,  May 27, 2023

Parent Visitation Week

Monday, May 29, 2023 Studio Closed for Memorial Weekend

Saturday, June 3, 2023 Recital Pictures
(Groups Mandatory – Purchase Optional)

Tuesday, May 30 - Monday, June 5, 2023 Last Week of regular classes

June 6 -  June 10, 2023 Recital Week - rehearsals and shows TBD

Monday, June 26, 2023
through Saturday, August 5, 2023

Summer Camps and Workshops

Monday, July 17 - 29, 2023 Summer Theatre Camp

Saturday & Sunday, August 19 & 20, 2023
3:00 – 5:00 pm both days

Arrows to Aerospace Parade
Open House and Registration

We appreciate every member of our BDA family!
Thank you for maintaining a positive atmosphere when here at BDA!

Please let us know if you have any questions!
402-291-3727 💜💚 info@BellevueDanceAcademy.com



Dancing with the feet is one thing; dancing with the heart is another.


